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Murray Park Friends




Friends of Murray Road Recreation Ground

Notes of meeting held on 11th June 2009 – 7.00pm

At Murrayside Community Centre

Written up by DRM 29th June 2009

Present: Sam Teague IBC, Dean Middleton, Patrick Kenlock, Cllr Susan Maguire, Cllr Bill Quinton, Helen Oldfield & David Lynch
Apologies: Cllr Harsant, Cllr Bill Knowles, Nigel Campbell IBC, Andy Marshall, Cllr John Mowles, Cllr Terry, Sarah Jarrold, Eddie Peters IBC, Karen Wellington and Paul Russell Plus 2 Patrick will e-mail DRM with

Agenda

1. Welcome

2. Minutes of last meeting

3. Updates

4. AOB and date of next meeting

1. Welcome
Patrick Kenlock (Chair) welcomed everyone and introductions were made. 

2. Minutes of last meeting 

“3.1 Cllr Knowles is the Governor of Holly Hills” to be removed from the minutes 

3. Updates – Pre Meeting held 25th May 2009
· The pre meeting was held to enable the group to put some ideas onto paper.

· Helen Oldfield asked if we are going to approach companies like Suffolk Creating the Greenest County www.greensuffolk.org and public and private partnerships.

· ST issued the ideas that had come from the meeting on paper in from of a drawing/sketch PK explained the design to the group and explained that this would be the core to the request for funding and will replace the green hut, the basket ball court and will have a 5/7 aside football pitch.  There must also be an agreed distance between football pitches.

· High fencing to the perimeter of the park and the park would be locked at night (To check local by-laws about access to the park).  If the park will be fenced off will it be required that the MUGGA would require fencing off also? It was noted that no other parks in the area have a high fence so it maybe an issue having one fitted.

· ST pointed out that the fencing area to the proposed new structure could cause an issue with views of the park, suggested that the structure is changed form a West to East view to a North to South view.  PK is not convinced the view will be an issue.  The play area would need to be fenced off due to the number of dogs that use the park.

· The size of the football pitches need to be checked due to the different sizes due to a different size pitch can affect the different types of teams that can play on the pitches.

· Cllr Quinton asked if there are too many football pitches. 

· The proposed plan could go into the new notice board. 

Possible allow people to add to the plan i.e. rounder’s court, cricket pitch.

· Helen asked how we are taking the ideas forward and how we wished to take things forward.

PK explained how the friends group came about and how we are moving forward “The Vision for The Park”

· ST Hollywells Friends Group to be invited of which Helen is a member 

· WC facilities – Tap is capped off but looking to refurbish the WC block and allow drinking water from the block for people and dogs.

· Bins – ST is aware that there are some spare bins in the store and is hoping to obtain the bins. The new bins if possible should be one way opening.

Helen will speak to a corporate sponsor 

PK explained that there are several concrete bins around the park and the group would like to update the bins in the park.

· PK suggested that we should obtain some ideas of cost for the works that will be required should they go ahead.

Fencing for the park

Building

5/7 a-side football pitches – goal post are used only when required due to the issue of mudding around the goal mouth

7 aside to be all weather pitch 

MUGGA

· We will need to approach funding with a business plan and format.

· PK asked ST to possibly speak with QS in the Council with an idea of the cost of the proposed plan so this information could be placed on the notice board and the plan to be adapted.

3.1 New planting near to the Green hut

· The planting has been destroyed near to the green hut.  PK felt that this could have been due to the kids in the area being board.

· PK unsure on when this happened, but felt that the plants should be replanted ASAP.
· Cllr Quinton advised that such things should be reported to the police and a diary kept of issues within the park. 
3.2 Tennis Courts

· PK explained to Helen about the tennis courts and how we would like to open the courts up to the area for competitions for the schools and clubs.

· Coaching session could be arranged over the school holidays “Jumpers for goal posts” type funding could be available for the tennis sessions too 

· It is possible the whole area could be used for 7 tennis courts (4 competition and 3 for practice)

· PK wanted to thank the people who had been involved in resolving and opening the courts.

3.3 Proposed options for the courts 

· To level off courts now but not know if this would last long term

· Power drive to compact the tennis courts, but due to the impact noise and vibrations it is felt there would be a lot of complaints in the local area

· Floating concrete foundation

· Dig the courts out and re fill 

· Due to the cost be so close between all 4 options number 4 would be considered to be the best option to resolve the issue long term.

3.4 Notice Board

· The notice board is in manufacture and will be placed near the Wc end of the park 

· ST stated that O2 are offering up to £1,000 towards notice boards, 

Post meeting note DRM has looked into this but could not find any information on how to apply 

3.5 Design

· The architect who helped with Alexander Park may help due to the fact this architect seems to want to assist with local community projects.  This could help the group obtain approx cost for the building and the MUGGA from the architect.

· Agreed that another meeting on a Saturday would be beneficial to be able to move this forward 

4. AOB and date of next meeting
· AOB
N/A

· Next meetings: 

9th July 2009. 

13th August 2009. 

10th September 2009. 

8th October 2009.

Requested dates in the future (only able to book for each 3 months, and booking forms sent out towards the end of each quarter): 

12th November 2009 

10th December 2009 

8th January 2010

12th February 2010

12th March 2010.

